



TARZANA NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL P.O. BOX 571016 TARZANA, CA 91357

tnc@tarzananc.org

December 10, 2025

Honorable Bob Blumenfield Councilmember City Council District 3 200 N. Spring St. #465 Los Angeles, CA 90012

Dear Councilmember Blumenfield,

In searching for a solution to our current pandemic of burglaries we can either remain at our current state of increases every year or we can look outside the box for alternative solutions. An easy solution would be to double the size of our police force, which in the current climate is not a realistic solution.

In conversations with law enforcement, it has been determined that utilizing automated license plate reader cameras will not only help in tracking down criminals but also deter criminal activities from occurring to begin with.

Recently, Councilmember John Lee introduced a motion, along with city council, to successfully fund an automated license plate reader pilot program in district 12. It is our understanding that the motion was approved and is moving forward.

We are requesting that you consider installing automated license plate readers in cd3 and stay ahead of the curve to ensure the safety and security of our community.

Respectfully,

Leonard Shaffer President, Tarzana Neighborhood Council